JASON SMITH

8TH DISTRICT, MISSOURI

2418 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225–4404 jasonsmith.house.gov

COMMITTEE ON WAYS AND MEANS

COMMITTEE ON THE BUDGET

SIGN UP FOR MY NEWSLETTER AT: jasonsmith.house.gov/newsletter

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515-2508

December 20, 2020

CAPE GIRARDEAU OFFICE 2502 TANNER DRIVE, SUITE 205 CAPE GIRARDEAU, MO 63703 (573) 335–0101

FARMINGTON OFFICE 22 E. COLUMBIA STREET PO BOX 1165 FARMINGTON, MO 63640 (573) 756–9755

POPLAR BLUFF OFFICE 2725 N. WESTWOOD BLVD, SUITE 5A PO BOX 4707 POPLAR BLUFF, MO 63901 (573) 609–2996

> ROLLA OFFICE 830A S. BISHOP AVE ROLLA, MO 65401 (573) 364–2455

WEST PLAINS OFFICE 35 COURT SQUARE, SUITE 300 WEST PLAINS, MO 65775 (417) 255–1515

Dear Mr. President:

The White House

President Donald J. Trump

Washington, D.C. 20500

I am writing to offer my full support for the appointment of a special counsel to investigate every instance of fraud that occurred during this year's presidential election.

As I have said before, the American people are right to question the outcome of this year's election, and like you, I am deeply concerned by allegations of voter fraud and irregularities in the states of Arizona, Georgia, Michigan, Nevada, Pennsylvania, and Wisconsin. These are not insignificant allegations and range from voter impersonation and elderly exploitation to outright bribery.

In addition to these complaints, the relaxation of voter identification and signature verification laws in the six battleground states disproportionately benefited Vice President Biden and simultaneously increased the risk of voter fraud in our election. For example, the Georgia Secretary of State weakened signature verification processes to require just one verification instead of the two required by state law. This calls into question more than 1.2 million ballots in the State of Georgia alone. Given that mail-in and absentee ballots skewed largely in Joe Biden's favor nationwide, it is fair to question why these safeguards that prevent voter fraud were weakened.

It is impossible to definitively prove only legal votes cast by eligible United States citizens were counted if voter identification laws were not enforced. I believe the citizens of our great nation have a right to know their leaders were elected in an accurate, fair, and transparent manner. It is our duty now to ensure the outcome of this election is accurate and every instance of voter fraud is investigated.

On behalf of myself and the people of Missouri, I would like to thank you for your exceptional leadership and success as our president for the last four years. You have my full support for the appointment of a special counsel to investigate every instance of election fraud. The American people deserve answers.

Sincerely,

Jason Smith

Member of Congress

CC: Attorney General William Barr, Deputy Attorney General Jeffrey Rosen